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Dear Friends of Sligo Creek,

Thank you for your ongoing environmental protection and advocacy efforts and for highlighting the
important issue of rising chloride levels in local waterways. We also thank you for your analysis and
suggestions for improvements to environmental stewardship in our region. We appreciate the efforts
of Friends of Shgo Creek and are aligned with your goal to decrease salinity levels in our area's
waterways.

WSSC Water shares your concems and remains coinmitted to addressing the impacts of chloride
levels on watersheds, drinking water, and our infrastructure. We recognize that the need to apply
salt around water main breaks exemplifies the challenging balance of public safety and
environmental protection.

We all acknowledge that salt is effective in melting snow and ice. What many people may not
realize is that once salt enters our drinking water sources - the Potomac and Patuxent Rivers - we
cannot remove it during the water filtration process. As a matter of fact, salt levels (chloride) at the
intake within one of our Patuxent River reservoirs have increased more than 100 percent in the past
30 years. At our raw water mtake along the Potomac River, salt levels have increased more than 40
percent in the same timeframe. As you know, salt is also corrosive and can impact the integrity of
our water mains, possibly contributing to breaks/leaks and discolored water issues for our
customers. This is why WSSC Water has been heavily involved in protecting our sources of
drinking water for decades.

We are happy to share some promising contributions WSSC Water is making toward sah reduction.

Partnerships: WSSC Water uses a multi-barrier approach to protect our water supply in the
Potomac and Patuxent Rivers. One challenge we face is that the water in these rivers comes from
areas far upstream, where there are muhiple land uses and potential pollution sources. Due to the
size of the watershed surrounding the rivers, it is important for WSSC Water to form partnerships
with regulatory and administrative agencies for each river. This allows us to participate in
discussions related to land use policy, promote source water protection and raise awareness and
concern about water quality, like chloride levels, and safety.
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